
 



 
May 10, 2019 

 

Dear South Kitsap School District Staff, 

Over the past few weeks, I have provided updates about our budget development process. 
At the May 1 Board Meeting, I presented an initial recommendation for a reduction in 
educational program. The Board asked for more information and some alternatives. At 
the May 8 Board Meeting, I presented three scenarios for restorations to those 
recommended budget cuts.  

Many of you attended the meetings and the Board heard testimony from students, staff, 
and community members. I am pleased to announce the Board approved Resolution 
1288 Reduced Educational Program, which includes all three restoration scenarios. 
While some cuts are still necessary due to the budget shortfall and enrollment decline, 
primarily at the high school level, the Board has agreed to use a portion of the fund 
balance to help bridge the funding gap. 

We are legally required to notify certificated staff by May 15 if they will not have a 
contract for the coming school year. The timing of these notifications causes a stressful 
and worrisome process as District administrators wait for announcements of staff 
retirements, resignations and final student enrollment numbers. As a solution, we have 
worked with South Kitsap Education Association on an agreement where displaced 
certificated staff will be offered an alternative to a RIF notice. Impacted certificated staff 
(approximately 10) will receive a “contract without an assignment” pending permanent 
placement. Staff who agree to this alternative contract will be available to fill in when 
needed at all levels and all schools until placed in a permanent assignment using the 
recall process agreed upon in the SKEA Collective Bargaining Agreement. 

 The budget development page on our website has been updated. Please continue to send 
questions and suggestions to skbudget@skschools.org. Please see attached for a budget 
development update going to all district families later today.  

 I want to thank all our staff members for your trust and patience as we work through this 
difficult time. You are a big part of what makes South Kitsap such a special place. Each 
of you make a difference for students in our community whether on the front the lines or 
behind the scenes. 

 Best regards,  

 Karst Brandsma 

Superintendent 








